
Bishop William R. Johnson CounCil 
 # 9487 Division 5  WWW.kofC9487.Com 

santiago De Compostela CatholiC ChuRCh, 
       lake foRest, Calif. 92630   

feBRuaRy 2015

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

by Mike Lynch, Grand Knight

            - Page 1 -

February: short month 
with a big calendar

Grand Knight’s Report

Welcome to February, and it’s going to be a fairly 
busy one (cue the broken record). Before I get into 
that, I wanted to share some information with you.

I’m sure you’ve seen the recycling video that 
Bill Stegall produced with various members of the 
choir (Sue, his wife for one), and 
a small cameo from yours truly.

Well, Bill has taken on an-
other task along with our own 
Mike Klett. Fr. Thomas asked if 
his homilies could be put on the 
website and shared with whoever 
wanted to listen.

Bill and Mike took on the task 
and we now have a link to the 
podcasts from our home page. If 
you open the newsletter on your 
computer or mobile device you should be able to 
get there by going to http://thesantiagoway.libsyn.
com/. The podcasts cover just about the entire li-
turgical year so far and could build into a valuable 
resource for the parish. So far we’ve had listeners 
from as far as the Philippines take advantage.

Also this month is first Friday adoration, and 
Bernie Laituri could always use volunteers. Shoot 
him an email at: blaituri@aol.com if you can help.

On the Feb. 8 we have coffee and doughnuts on 
the patio and can always use a few extra brothers 
to help or just enjoy a doughnut and some of PGK 
John Blaney’s coffee.

Feb. 14 will be a busy day with recycling in the 
morning and the Valentines Day Dance that evening.

Just a reminder that the officers meeting has 
been moved to Feb. 25 because of Ash Wednesday 
falling on Feb. 18. We all know what a challenge 
parking can be.

Lastly, I thank you for the honor of being Grand 
Knight for our council, any ideas and suggestions 
are always welcome. Vivat Jesus.

Come celebrate Valentines Day at the 
Knights of Columbus dinner/dance to be 
held on Saturday, Feb. 14, in our Parish 
Hall.  The annual event is one of the Coun-
cil’s  top fund-raising events of the year.

A full evening of fun, food and enter-
tainment will be highlighted by a renewal 
of marriage ceremony after the 5 p.m. 
Mass.

After Mass, a appetizers and cocktails 
will be served from 6:30-7, followed by 
a catered dinner.

The menu will include rime rib or 
chicken with vegetable choices of egg 
plant. 

There will be a full no host bar and a  
DJ for music and dancing from 8:30-11 
following the meal.

The cost is $35 per person for the  
dinner-dance.   

The marriages will be blessed at the 5 
p.m. Mass the day of our big event.

For reservations, contact event chair 
Mike Ulibarri at  (949) 916-8336 or mgu@
earthlink.net See 

Flyer,  Page 4

Valentine’s 
Day dinner
dance: Feb. 14
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The successful recycling pro-
gram at Council 9487 has added 
a new feature.

Volunteer Knights now cut 
hundreds of donated books to 
remove the hard cover and glue. 
The extra step increases the sell-
ing price of the book pages. 

Armed with table electric saw, 
a generator, vacuum cleaner and 
several dedicated Knights, this 
assembly line defines the spirits 
of Charity, Unity , and Fraternity.

Brothers are reminded to do-
nate unused books, magazines, 
catalogs, yellow pages, and Bri-
tannica. All will be put to good 
use.                 –  Ricardo Teano

 

NEW FEATURE: A new wrinkle in 
the recyling program is handled by 
(r-l) Manny Rios; Juan, his  nephew 
from Mazatlan; Roger Boivin, the 
official cutter, Domingo Roldan, 
Dante Ramella and Bob Morgan. 

New recycling
feature added

Garrett Gardner

 The journey with the Walkers began four years ago, when they met a  faithful Knight named Tom Haas.  Tom  guided their daughter Julia, through the RCIA program. 
One year later, Tom guided Tony through the same program.  With the confirmation a year later of son Christopher, the entire Walker family is now confirmed. 
He is now a third degree Knight and active in a number of min-istries. One of Tony’s yearly efforts is the Octoberfiesta fundraiser – running the ticket booth and helping set up the event.
With his confirmation buddy Michael Hickey, Tony established a second Boy Scout troop 808 at the church, putting six Scouts including Christopher through to Eagle Scout.  
Tony is active with the RCIA ministry, assisting Tom with the yearly Seder dinner. The ministry closest to Tony’s heart is one that he became involved with through Fr. Bill Barman, the Burrito Ministry. Tony leads a team that cooks and distributes food several times a year.   Tony has been a Boy Scout leader for the past 10 years and a soccer coach, in fact former coach of the year.
 Janet’s experience with the Knights began in her childhood when her father was a Knight.  In college, Janet joined “the Columbiettes,” 

:

Knight of the Month

Family of the Month 
Tony and Janet Walker

                           
by Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee
        

Garrett Gardner became a Knight in May 2014. While working 
at the church recycling event to fulfill his volunteer commitment 
for confirmation, he was convinced, along with his dad, that joining 
the Knights of Columbus would be a great way to continue doing 
good work.

As a Knight, Garrett has assisted with Sunday Mass hospitality, 
worked the Tootsie Roll drive, sang Christmas carols at the nursing 
home and worked the Big Valley game booth at the October Fiesta. 

His favorite Knight activity is Saturday morning recycling, es-
pecially when he can put his entire body into making more room 
in the bins.

Other volunteer work for Garrett and his family have been Special 
Olympics, California Coastal Cleanup days,  Second Harvest Food 
Bank planting and food sorting, helping out at local running events 
and the Orange County Parks Adopt-a-Trail program.

In high school, he volunteered at the Foothill Ranch Friends of 
the Library bookstore. Since graduating from Trabuco Hills High 
School last June, Garrett has been a full-time volunteer at the Lake 
Forest Nursing Center, where he assists residents by taking them 
to activities, serving ice cream and trying to make them happy by 
cracking a few jokes.

Garrett wants to thank his parents for everything. He also wants 
to thank all of the Knights fo this honor. 

  Our congratulations to Garrett for earning this coveted award.

MANY THANKS – Roosters food drive chairman Jon Giberson (r) 
gratefully hands check from PGK John Piccoli (center) to Rooster 
President Lou Gardner. Lou is also a Knight and the Past Grand 
Knight of the Stella Maris Council in San Clemente.

Jon A. Giberson, Chair of  Rooster Foundation Food Drive 
is grateful to Council 9487 for  raising money at the annual 
Roosters Drive this year.

“Gentlemen, thank you for your check for $250 and your 
continuing support to feed hungry families at Christmas,” he 
wrote.

We appreciate our partnership with the Knights!
 The check was presented at  the  Roosters’ monthly luncheon. 

Credits& Kudos

July 4 breakfast proposal to be reviewed 
by John Ojeda, Financial Secretary

Our Council has been ap-
proached by a committee to con-
sider preparing the Fourth of July 
pancake breakfast for the City of 
Lake Forest. This has been put on 
by the Kiwanis Club in the past.

The event has been held at El 
Toro High School and we believe 
brings out about 1,000 partici-

meetings and get more facts.  
Please come to the Feb. 3 

meeting and hear more on this 
subject and then be prepared to 
voice your opinion, ask questions 
and vote.

We do not have all the answers 
yet to say yes or no. We took a 
meeting and that is why we are 

pants. We are only in negotiations 
and have not agreed to take part.  
One reason is the cost, perhaps up 
to $1,200, which requires Council 
membership approval.

We are not saying this is a 
done deal, but for us to continue 
to pursue this opportunity to de-
termine if it’s worthwhile for our 
Council we need an approval of 
this expenditure so we can attend                 See FAMILY page 8                 See PROPOSAL page 12

Lecturer on Officers page 
to Joe Gennaro.
Thanks
JOhn
  



Gene Ganley Recycling Report

By George Nothhelfer, Chairman

In December, our  final program of the year raised $1,700. We 
applaud all those that contribute to these efforts but we need to see 
more of the Knights on second Saturdays.

If you cannot help on recycle Saturday, then  drop off your recy-
clables (See below other than Saturday drop off).  We look forward 
to seeing all of you Saturday, Feb. 14. Spend the  early part of Val-
entine’s Day with us before the big dinner-dance.

Our program is successful because those of 
you who take time to support it are appreciated 
and make the sacrifice that we greatly appreciate.  

I whole-heartedly thank all my brothers who  
step up on Saturday, plus the Monday/Tuesday 
guys and gals. We need more of a commitment 
from all of our new as well as our veteran Knights  
The program is a major fund-raiser for our council. 
We need all of you to participate whether for an 
hour or a few. 

We also have asked all of you, that if you can-
not drop off on our second Saturday, drop it off by the trailer and 
close the gate when finished.

•   If dropping off books, magazines, paper or glass place them 
in the area provided by the trailer and close the gate when done. 

•   If you are dropping off aluminum cans or plastic bottles, please 
throw them over the fence in the recycle area.

Please answer our request to support your fellow brother Knights.
A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 

all the dedication and extra hours they put in to make the program 
a success.  

We are now cutting the bindings off books with a saw which 
doubles the amount we are making on the books. However, this is 
very time consuming, requiring several Knights to spend additional 
hours cutting. 

Remember this is not for themselves, but for all of the council. 
These guys and gals are there more than Monday and Tuesday to 
keep up with other recycle projects (picking up books, and drawings) 
that make our program so successful. We need more of our retirees 
to help for a couple of hours on Mondays and Tuesdays.  Everyone 
is welcome and all have a good time. 

Thanks and “hats off” to all listed below:
Dan Ramella, Stewart Imagawa, Bob Morgan, Al Gamarra, Dave 

Keele, Rich Mills, John Teeter, Gerry Dubois, Pat Bole, Mike Uliberri, 
Dave Atkins, Don Blankenship, Bonnie Ranestad, Leif Ranestad, 
Alondra Maiz, Jonathan Posales, Megan Stapleton, Joe Merchant, 
Ken Breneman, Joseph Gastde, Gabriel Malik, Tom Sixsmith, 
Bob Birtja, Mike McCormick, Luis Ceja, Andrew Cook, Christine 
Nagriapa, John Ron Salvador, Nacareth Pena,  Elvia Lozano, Madison 
Rios, Romani Anaudran, and 17 attendees from Trabuco Hills High 
School’s “National Honor Society.” 

Brothers, can you lend 
a hand Valentine’s Day?

Thanks to Monday, 
Tuesday Volunteers

Roger and Mo Boivin, 
Leo Alvarado, Jay and  Joan 
Donahue, Gerry and Vivian 
(Viv) Dubois, David Farage, 
Hector and  Cindy Guzman,  
Bob Morgan,  John Ojeda,  
Dan Ramella, Ricardo Te-
ano, Otis Givenrod, Joe 
Schulte, Stewart Imagawa, 
Mike McCormack, George 
Nothhelfer, Alfonso Lopez, 
Chuck Agozino, Domingo 
Roldan, Manny Rios, Bob 
Birtja,  Richard and Barbara 
Ciolek, John Ruelas.                                          
 – George Nothhelfer

Dues notices
mailed out to
membership
by John Ojeda
Financial Secretary

 
You should all have received 

your membership dues notices 
by now.  We have over 200 email 
addresses so for the first time,  
email billing was used. 

To pay by check, mail it to John 
Ojeda, 21802 Ticonderoga Lane, 
Lake Forest, CA 92630.  Checks 
are made payable to Knights of 
Columbus, memo Dues. 

Honorary Life members do not 
pay dues and Honorary members 
pay a reduced amount.

We are also trying PayPal for 
the first time.  You can go to www.
KofC9487.com and find the link 
to pay that way. 

There is a slight charge for 
PayPal, which is acknowledged 
on the website.
                   See DUES  page 8

 

      
 

 

VALENTINE’S DAY GALA  
PRESENTED BY  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
Bishop Johnson Council 9487  

 
 

 
 

Saturday, February 14, 2015  
 

Santiago de Compostela Parish Hall  
21682 Lake Forest Drive, Lake Forest  

 
6:30 PM - Cocktails, 7:00 PM - Dinner  

Dancing from 8:30 to 11:00 PM  
 

Opportunity Drawing and Lots of Fun!!!  
 

Only $35.00 per person  
Reservations: Michael Ulibarri @  
949-916-8336/mgu@earthlink.net 
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Six Knights elevated to Third Degree status
by Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee

      Let us give a big Knights of Columbis welcome to thesix Brothers who completed their full 
Knighthood. They earned their 3rd Degree, Jan 17 at St Kilian in Mission Viejo including 67 other 
candidates and a priest and a seminarian. 

This degree highlights the 3rd lesson of  Fraternity, the Fraternal Brotherhood among Catholic men 
of the KOFC as we work  united to serve and defend our Mother Church. These 6 men are gifted with 
this 3rd degree,  can now do their 4th Degree Exemplification of Patriotism on October 3 of this year 
2015, as there is no more time constraint.

 The Retention Committee is proud to present this newly advanced select group and their corre-
sponding guiding patrons.

                     New 3rd degree Knights        Sponsors/Big Brothers
                   1. Renne Gardner                 Bob Birtja
                   2. Garrett Gardner                Nacho Mena
                   3. Arnold Morales                 Ricardo Teano
                   4. Mario Soto                        Al Gamarra                    
                   5. Lyndon Galut                   Howell Gutierrez, planning to transfer from SJN
                   6. Thomas Sixsmith             Pat Larkin/Charlie Young
   The supportive and much appreciated Sideliners are Nacho Mena, Al Gamarra, Ricardo Teano, 

Howell Gutierrez, Joe Genarro, Bob Birtja, and Mike Sofka as the Deputy Warden of the Conferring 
Degree Team. Thanks to  DD John Piccolo, the DGK  of the overall  team of the Host Council 6322. 
The ceremony was astounding with new changes.Be there next time. Lunch guests after the ceremony 
are lovely ladies Mrs Rica Galut, Mrs. Martha Morales, and Mrs  Silvia Soto. All for the love of our 
Lord Jesus Christ. Happy Birthday, Garrett Gardner who celebrated his birthday that day.

CONGRATULATIONS – In picture above left,  Joe Gennaro, Mario and Silvia Soto,Tom Sixsmith,Howel Gutierrez, 
Lyndon and Rica Galut. In picture at right are (r-l  Renne and Garrett Gardner, Al Gamarra, Bob Birtja, other 
guests, Martha and Arnold Morales, and a smiling PGK Mike Sofka.

The membership team is proud to introduce new 
member Ken Breneman. His expectations are for 
fellowship and service opportunities to see where 
he best fits in. 

Bob Kupfert  andAl Gamarra are the assigned 
sponsor/Big Brother to guide and mold Ken in the 
ways of a Knight.

The First  Degree and welcoming ceremony was 
held in Santiago Parish Hall Jan. 20. It was offici-
ated by the Council’s First Degree team of Mike 
Klett as GK, Joe Schulte as DGK, Wes Rubidoux 
as Chancellor ,John Ojeda, FS; Randy Gamache, 
Warden; Al Gamarra, IG; Garrett Gardner and 

Membership team welcomes Ken Breneman
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KofC guarantees set us apart 
Insurance Report

by Mark Yubeta, KofC Insurance Agent

Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something precious few 
other financial products can – guarantees. As long as you pay your 
premiums, the policy proceeds will be there for your beneficiaries 
should something happen to you. 

That’s peace of mind, and that’s what we offer with our every 
product in our portfolio.

Our guarantees:
• We guarantee the cash value in your whole life 

policies will be there.
• We guarantee the rates on your term insurance.
• We guarantee our retirement products will pro-

vide a stream of income when you need it.
On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee 

that I will offer professional, high-quality service 
that you would expect from our organization.

Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers 
in North America. 

AM Best has rated the Knights of Columbus 
“A++, Superior” for 38 consecutive years. It’s a 

testament to our track record for excellence and security.
I would suggest that a principal reason that we were able to achieve 

those accolades is because we remain steadfastly committed to the 
vision of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney by providing life 
insurance by Brother Knights for Brother Knights.

That commitment is an essential core value of the Knights of Co-
lumbus, and our core values permeate all levels of our organization. 

We pledge to serve our brother Knights, and their families, ac-
cording to our Golden Rule: “In all my professional relationships, 
I pledge myself to the following rule of conduct: I shall, in light of 
all conditions surrounding those I serve, render that service which, 
under the same circumstances, I would apply to myself.”

KofC essay winners selected 
by Michael Klett, Event Chair

The winners of the Council 9487 Knights of Columbus Essay 
Contest have been selected.  All Catholic students in grades 8 
through 12 attending public, private, or parochial schools were 
eligible to participate.

Each contestant wrote their essays on the theme of “The Im-
portance of Religious Freedom.”

The winners are:
• First place: Julia Kupfert.
• Second place: Lukas Stashik.
• Third place: Laurie Skenes.
Council 9487 congratulates the winners and to thank all of 

the participants for their participation.

Ben Niewinski, warden aides and Rich Quinn, the 
music man.

To those who have not witnessed our team, we 
highly recommend your attendance at the next 
opportunity.

Inspirational talks were freely given at the con-
clusion by DD John Piccolo, GK Mike Lynch and 
Insurance Agent Mark Yubeta. All for the good of 
the order.

Our beloved Pope Francis is the chosen honoree 
of the class. 

Spend some quiet time with the Lord.
– Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee

Basketball
youngsters 
moving on

Council 9487 held its annual 
Basketball Free Throw Champi-
onship Jan. 25 in the lower lot at  
Santiago de Compostela after the 
8:30 and 10:15 a.m. Masses.    

Sixteen youngsters 9-4 par-
ticipated.

The group  consisted of nine  
boys and seven girls. There were 
three 9-year-olds, three 10-year 
olds, four 11-year olds, four 12- 
year-olds, one 13 and one 14 .

The following individuals are 
eligible for moving up to the next 
level of competition.  

Winners in each division will 
be awarded a $10 iTunes gift card.

Boys 9: RJ G. (nine baskets)
Girls 9: Sam P. (three baskets)
Boys 10: Marc H. (six bas-

kets), alternate: Lucas J-S. (four  
baskets)

Girls 10: Amanda P. (six 
baskets)

Boys 11: Daniel C. (nine 
baskets), alternate: Sean J. (two 
baskets)

Girls 11:  Jenna Q. (nine bas-
kets), alternate:  Dorothy P. (five 
baskets)

Boys 12: Jacob M. (seven 
baskets), alternate: Ezra J-S. (six 
baskets)

Girls 12: Annabelle P. (five 
baskets)

Girls 13: Grace Q. (six baskets)
Girls 14:  Amber P. (three 

baskets)
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 January Program Highlights
by Michael Klett, RecoRdeR

Minutes of the preceding meeting were read and approved.
The application from David J. Weaver read and admission 

approved by council.
Grand Knight Lynch welcomed new brothers.
Financial Secretary Ojeda reported the following outside 

communications:
 • PSA thank you
 • Orange County Ronald McDonald House thank you 

(pull tabs)
 • Walk for Kids is April 12
Committee Reports:
 Mike Sofka:  Special Olympics World Games LA in 

July /August, see LA2015.org for details.  Lake Forest is a 
host city and help is needed

 John Boegeman:  Wounded Warrior every Tuesday, 
diapers desperately needed

 Mike Ulibarri: Fifteen people took part in caroling
 Non-budget item is the July 4 Pancake Breakfast for the 

city of Lake Forest
 Casino Night is May 16
 John Ojeda:  December’s Rosary pouches still available
 Revising the e-mail list, submit any changes
 Help needed with the wheelies at 8:30 a.m. Mass Sudays
 The ID Drive looking for donations; the ID Drive bank 

account fees are going up
 Hector Guzman: Thanks to all Hospitality Ministers
 Ben Niewinski:  Upcoming Hospitality Minister Train-

ing
Guests and dignitaries:
 Mark Yubeta:  Put money in an IRA and get an annual 

review of your insurance needs
 Good of the Order:
         The Sick and Distressed list was read and prayer was 

offered by council.
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 Program Chairman’s Report

Your membership fees are 
due now. 

If you need more time or have 
questions about dues or PayPal 
please contact John.ojeda@cox.
net, or cell (949) 813-4320. 

DUES                                                              
From page 5

              

       

 

              

                                   

       

       

       
       
       

       

       

       

FAMILY:                                    
From page 2
when her father was a Knight.  
In college, Janet joined “the 
Columbiettes,” a young women’s 
Knights of Columbus auxiliary 
organization. 

Janet  has stayed involved with 
the RCIA program by helping pa-
rishioners navigate the annulment 
paperwork process.  To do this, 
Janet took a Canon Law course 
through the diocese.  

She also enjoyed participating 
in Fr. Bill’s eight-month “Just 
Faith” social justice course two 
years ago to assist people in need. 
She is involved in the Children’s 
Liturgy ministry as a catechist, 
reader (currently) and cantor.  
Janet assists with the yearly 
Octoberfiesta fundraiser and the 
Burrito Ministry with Tony. 

    The Walkers ask the Knights 
and the Santiago community to 
pray for Tony.  

The Walker family is blessed 
to still have Tony in their lives, 
as he nearly passed away from 
kidney failure last April.  Tony 
is currently on dialysis three 
days a week and the Walkers are 
searching and praying for a living 
kidney donor.  

Becoming a family of faith has 
definitely helped Tony and the 
family through this trying time. 
Our  prayers most of all and con-
gratulations to the Walkers as the 
Worthy Family of the Month.  
           –  Ricardo Teano

Membership cards will be 
mailed out after the general meet-
ing or officers meeting after they 
are signed by the Grand Knight.

Current membership cards are  
valid to get into KofC meetings 

until March 31.
If you need special payment 

arrangements for dues, please 
contact me.  

Some scholarships are avail-
able. God Bless.



       

Council 9487 Advertising Corner

       

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA 
Income Tax Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax 
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

More Ads on Next Two Pages

ACCESS >
Exterminator Service Inc.

Complete Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com
                                    

                      ‘Call us for what’s buggin’ you”
          
                             Residential >   Industrial >  Commercial >

      LAW OFFICES OF
      Virginia L. Landry, Inc                

                       Ronald L. Moore
                FORENSIC DEFENSE ATTORNEY

  15635 ALTON PARKWAY SUITE 120       TEL (949) 585-7400 
  IRVINE, CALIFORNIA  92618-7324       FAX (949) 585-7407                             

       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               

               Knights of Columbus  
                INSURANCE

                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC
                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    

DOMINIC E. RAINONE
 A Professional Law Corporation

 •Trusts & Estate Planning
 • Administration & Litigation
 • General Counsel
 • Computer Law

       

       

Dina Tennant 
(949) 768-8350
(949) 295-6278 Text
dina@dinatennant.com
http://dinatennant.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
CA BROKERAGE # 454480
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     Jackie Stashik
         REALTOR®
   949. 813.9950
   949.597-1596

Jackie1st@cox.net
www.JackieDirect.

com
CA LIC NUMBER 01233768
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       The cost is $60 a year for a busi-

ness card size ad, and $40 a year for 

each additional business card size 

(3.5 inches x 2 inches) purchased 

(If you purchase and ad the size 

of two business cards, the cost is 

$100/year.)   Get  your  business 

card advertised in the next issue of 

this Newsletter by calling Brother 

Ricardo Teano now at  273-8940.

Steve Cook                   
Franchise Owner
Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block

26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610
Tel 949.837.1599  ext. 2501   Fax: 949.837.1752
Cell 949.466.4998

Advertising Rates:  

                     

              
              
       

              

       

              

       

              

       

              

       

              

       

              

       

                            

       

       

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Joe Larosa
jlatrosae@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelf-
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

Program Directors

       

       
       

       
                                          

              
              
              
       

                     
              

       

       
       

       

       
                                          

              
              
              
       

              

       

       
              

       

       

       

       
              

       

17 Lawrence Brewer

17 Kathleen McCarthy

17 Gayle Peters

     18 Christine Goebel

     18 Paul McCauley

     19 Vladimar Anderson

     19 Raquel Pineros

     19 Elsa Lopez

     20 Lisa Haubert

     21 Theresa Sonnenfeld

     21 Janet Gamache

     22 George Loos

     22 Latha Rodrigo

     24 Michael Casey

     24 Margaret Gennaro

     25 Betty Naumann

     25 Beth Lamont

     27 Sharon Poli

     28 Richard Petrash

     28 Ann Smith

     28 Robert Grabot

     28 Michael Rojas

     29 Robert Epperson

     29 Edward Wagner
     

01 Dave Stokes

01 Emiliano Leonides

01 Mark Bustamante                 

03 William Benedict

03 Richard Petrash

03 Kenneth Formella

04 Rev.G. Escobedo

04 Eric Schecter

05 Amanda Breen

05 Don Orlowski

06 Coleen McNally

06 Rita Schulte

07 Gregory Such

09 Robert Doherty

09 Bonnie Teeter

12 Danuta Zakrzewski

13 Norris Rudon

14 Tim Campion

14 Tom Canaris 

14 E.O. Plauche 

15 Eileen Reinhoel

15 Patrick Larkin

15 Iliana Fuller
16 Penny Piccolo
16 Scott Napp

01 James/Audrey Machulda

01 Norris/Margaret Rudon

04 Paul/Meleena Mathew

 05 John/Barbara Casiabianca 

07 Jerome/Kathy Delmore

07 Edward/Pernille Brown

08 Joseph/Beatrice Micalizo

10 Richard/Patricia Piecuch

11 John/Theresa Gallegos

11 Richard/Patty Farina

14 William/Pearl Breen

14 William/Alvina Studley

15 Mike/Mary Williams

16 Richard/Jeanne Donovan

17 John/Mary Ojeda

19 Richard/Diane Reynolds

21 Don/Sharon Leuer

22 Peter/Christina Onufrak

    – Submitted by John Ojeda, FS

February 
Birthdays    

February
Anniversaries

Pray for World Peace
Pray for 

Vocations
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meeting and that is why we are making this 
proposal for your consideration. 

If you wish to make a comment and not at-
tend, contact me at john.ojeda@cox.net, or call 
me at 949-813-4320.

PROPOSAL
 From page 3
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1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20              21 

22 23 24 25 26 27               28

29 30   31 

General 
Meeting
8 p.m., PH

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

MP Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Presidents
Day Chapter

Meeting

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Coffee
and

Doughnuts
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Ash
Wednesday

Recycling
St. Valentine’s 
Dinner/Dance

Officers
Meeting,
7:30 p.m.

Corporate
Communion

First
Friday

Adoration


